




Monday October 4, 2021

Victoria Planning Authority
c/- Arden Precinct
Level 25, 35 Collins St
Melbourne VIC 3000

Dear Sir / Madam,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission regarding the exciting Arden Precinct 
development.

We strongly support the submission by the Kensington Sports Club, of which we are a part, and 
appreciate the Arden Precinct plan’s recognition of the importance of active recreation in the 
community. 

As a volunteer-run netball club for 165 local kids, we urge in particular the inclusion of netball 
spaces:

1. Netball is Australia’s #1 participation sport among girls and women.

2. Like basketball, netball is one of the world’s most space-efficient sports, making it ideal 
for the inner city.

3. The local area lacks any public accessible netball spaces for children to play and practice 
in their own time, which acts as a significant brake on those who live in flats and small 
homes.

Arden Precinct offers a rare opportunity to rectify a traditional gender imbalance. Historically, most 
inner-city Melbourne suburbs were developed during a time when women’s and girls’ sporting 
preferences were not considered, leading to a proliferation of male-preferred community sporting 
facilities. Since then, demand among girls and women for active recreation has soared, but there is 
no free space left to provide netball courts.

As recently as 2017, City of Melbourne was unable to identify a single site to take advantage of 
$9.6 million from Victoria State Government’s “Inner City Netball” program. This resulted in the 
building of 67 new netball courts in 20 locations across Yarra, Moreland, and Darebin, but none in 
the City of Melbourne.
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